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ADOPTED MINUTES 
IMPERIAL VALLEY COLLEGE 

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS GOVERNMENT SENATE 
FORTY-THREE ASSEMBLY 

 
Monday, April 14, 2008 

 
President David Lopez called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Associated Students Government 
Senate to order at 1:03 p.m. in the Administration Board Room.   
 
PRESENT     

Brenda Antunez 
Itzel Bejarano 
Samuel Felix Jr. 
Sarah Gaddis 
Alfred Gonzalez 
 

Raymond Kim 
Chantilee Mendenhall 
Ramiro Plascencia 
Josefat Trejo 
Valerie Jean Vea 

ABSENT    Carla Banales     
Evelyn Gutierrez 

     Chris Molina  
      
VISITORS               None     
                      
ADVISOR    Mr. Sergio A. Lopez 
 
CLERK    Claudia M. Aguilar 
  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  M/S/C (Sarah Gaddis/Ramiro Plascencia) to approve the agenda 

for Monday, April 14, 2008 as submitted 
      
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  M/S/C (Samuel Felix/Valerie Jean Vea) to approve the minutes 

for the meeting for April 7, 2008 as submitted 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS  None 

 
REPORTS 
 
President President Lopez reminded the Senate of the upcoming committee 

meetings for this week: 
 
• College Council will meet today at 2:30 p.m. in the Board 

Room.  President Lopez, Sarah Gaddis, and Raymond Kim 
are scheduled to attend. 

• The Board of Trustees will meet this Wednesday at 6:00 
p.m. in the Board Room.  President Lopez will be attending. 

• Campus Operations Committee will meet this Thursday, 
April 17th at 2:00 a.m. in the Board Room.  President Lopez, 
Itzel Bejarano, Raymond Kim, and Chantilee Mendenhall 
are scheduled to attend. 
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Treasurer Samuel Felix stated that the Affairs Budget is currently at little 
over $4,500 for the Spring Awards Banquet that will be held on 
Friday, May 30th at the Barbara Worth Country Club.  He also 
stated that there was a budget for $4,137.00 for Life’s a Beach 
event that will be held on Wednesday, May 21st. 

 
Elections Officer President Lopez will e-mail all the club advisors requesting their 

assistance in forwarding any club members who might be 
interested in applying for President or Senators for the 2008-09 
academic year. 

 
Commissions 
 
Activities President Lopez stated that the approval of expenses for the 

Comedy Day will be submitted for approval at the next ASG 
meeting.  The event will be held on Thursday, April 24th in the 
College Center from 12:00pm – 2:00pm. 

 
Affairs Chantilee Mendenhall stated that she had received the contract 

for the Spring Awards Banquet from Barbara Worth.  Originally 
the cost per meal was $29.00 per person, but since it was pricy 
Chantilee changed the menu.  The cost per meal will be $19.00 
per person.  She also stated that Old Hollywood was the theme 
for the banquet.   

 
Publicity President Lopez asked Brenda Antunez to publicize before the 

end of this week:  Comedy Day, Life’s a Beach and the President 
& Sophomore Senate Application deadline. 

 
Committees 
 
Finance Mr. Lopez asked the Senators to consider purchasing a new pool 

table for the College Center for the 2008-09 academic year.  
  

NEW BUSINESS 
 
Activity Function Forms M/S/C (Samuel Felix/Ramiro Plascencia) to approve the 

following activity functions forms for as submitted: 
 

- The NSNA Student Club was approved to have a drawing 
on Tuesday, April 22nd and Tuesday, April 29th in the 
College Center from 8:00am to 12:00pm. 

- DSPS Club was approved to have a food sale (churritos) at 
the Applied Science Expo that will be held on Thursday, 
April 24th. 

 
M/S/C (Samuel Felix/Chantilee Mendenhall) to discuss the 
following activity function form submitted by the SSS Club: 
- SSS Club was approved to have a food sale (raspados and 

churritos) for the 4th of July event that will be held at IVC.  
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DISCUSSION ITEM Mr. Lopez stated that there was a concern with the new bus stop 

area because of the lack of shade for students and it’s starting to 
get hot.  Almost 3 million dollars was funded for the new student 
bus stop area which includes a shade structure.  Construction 
will probably start July and is expected to be completed by 
January 2009.  Mr. Lopez is trying to receive funds from other 
departments including ASG to help purchase a temporary 40x60 
shade that will be utilize for this summer.  Once the permanent 
shade is completed the temporary shade will be moved to the 
swimming pool area.  Mr. Lopez will submit a request in the 
next couple of weeks to the ASG Finance Committee  

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
                                                                                                                                                                                                    
ASG President  President Lopez, Mr. Lopez, Sarah Gaddis, Itzel Bejarano and 

Josefat Trejo will be attending the Spring State Assembly that 
will be held on May 2-4, 2008 in Los Angeles, CA. 

     
ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned at 1:36 p.m.  
 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 21 at 
1:00 p.m. in the Administration Board Room. 

 
 
          
PRESIDENT                                         DATE  A.S. ADVISOR   DATE 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by:         Date    


